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The 2013 Final Report of the Greenlaw Mountain Hawk Watch (GMHW) has been published on the Club’s 

web site http://saintjohnnaturalistsclub.org/GMHWReport2013.pdf.  It was submitted to the NB Wildlife Trust 

Fund as per the conditions of its contribution to the GMHW project.  It has also been shared with the Hawk 

Migration Association of North America (HMANA) and other interested parties. 

 

Highlights of the 2013 Final Report 

 

 The fifth season for the GMHW built on the successes of earlier years by successfully continuing 

to build on its conservation, engagement and education objectives.   

 The Hawk Migration Association of North America identified the GMHW as a “major site“ given 

the numbers of hours of observation and its importance in the HMANA network.  The site has 

also become a member of the Canadian Migration Monitoring Network of Bird Studies Canada. 

 Volunteers contributed more hours (590) in support of the project than ever before with at least 

38 different volunteers visiting the watch one or more times. 

 Important conservation data were shared with researchers, decision makers in government, the 

naturalist community and the general public.  

 Thirteen species of hawks totalling 6,841 individual birds were observed during 259.5 hours of 

observation taking place on 38 days.  This is the second highest total observed at the watch. 

 Broad-winged Hawks continued to dominate the numbers with 5,405 being recorded.  Sharp-

shinned Hawks were the next most numerous with 520, followed by American Kestrels (200), 

Turkey Vultures (173), Ospreys (166) and Red-tailed Hawks with 132. 

 The observations reinforced the importance of the Fundy coast as a major migration corridor for 

this region’s raptors.  They are beginning to demonstrate seasonal trends which will be important 

in identifying possible conservation issues in the future.   

 An Advanced Raptor Identification/GMHW Workshop held in August. 

 The success of the project continues to be largely a result of the skills and dedication of the 

Official Counter, Todd Watts.  While the project benefitted by the support of the NB Wildlife Trust 

Fund and private donations, we were able to compensate Todd for only a portion of his actual 

time spent in public awareness efforts, observation, recording and reporting as well as on 

administrative activities.  

 

The GMHW in 2014 

 

Through the generous support of the NB Wildlife Trust Fund, private donations and the SJNC’s fundraising 

efforts, the project will: 

 

 Continue in 2014 with a similar program as for 2013 

 Hold a third Advanced Raptor Identification Workshop. 

 Build volunteer base and continue raising awareness through a variety of strategies. 

 Develop a specific education component with possible additional funding from a local 

foundation. 

http://saintjohnnaturalistsclub.org/GMHWReport2013.pdf
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